HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:


September, 24th 5:30 PM – Room # 3

100 Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon, Vahan Khachadoorian, Jan Bowers, Lee Culver and Michael Hurley. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe
OTHERS PRESENT:




Lily Daniels-Diehl, Mary Oldach, John Larivee, 








Justin Tavano, Katie Martin
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:


· Lily Daniels Diehl - Lily is a Monomoy High School Junior. She made a presentation to the Commission on possibilities for a re-planting project at Brooks Park Hollow that was decimated by the recent tornado.  She is looking for permission to go forward in her research into the project.  
Lee Culver made a motion to support the research of a re-planting project at Brooks Park Hollow; David Nixon seconded the motion. Vote was unanimous, 7 Yes – 0 against.

· Mary Oldach - Mary Oldach along with other playground sub-committee representatives presented Phase 1 of their Elementary school playground project to the Commission.  They are looking for a letter of support from the Commission for the project for the Community Preservation Committee.  Dave Nixon said that he thinks it is a good project but a large amount of money to ask for in one phase. He also wanted to know if there would be more fundraising done in the next year and if Phase 1 could be broken into sub-phases.  Lee Culver wanted to know what funds the Monomoy School District has contributed.  Mary said that they have contributed $30,095.  Mary also mentioned that maintenance on the new facility would be done by the School District employees and that fields involved in future phases would be maintained by the Little League.  Van Khachadoorian asked questions about the current safety of Castle in the Clouds and if it should be shut down in the meantime.  Jan Bowers wanted to know if any district parents were helping in the cause and Mike Hurley wanted to know if it could be considered as a Capital Project.  Mary said that at the moment the playground is open, parents have helped through PTO fundraisers, and this project has only been considered for CPC funding as of now.  John Mahan recommended that future applications come before the Recreation Commission earlier in the process.  
Lee Culver made a motion that a letter of support from the Commission be written with the contingency that Phase 1 be sub-divided into more manageable funding amounts; the motion was seconded by Mike Hurley.  Vote is in favor, 6 yes - 1 against.  

· RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Director’s Report - 
Commission Meeting 9-24-19
· CPC Projects - I will be submitting all CPC project applications for Recreation by the October 1st deadline after approval from Commission at this meeting. 
· Capital Projects - I submitted all Capital Project applications on Friday September 20.  The Recreation Commission approved these submittals at their 9-17-19 meeting.  
· Fall Programs - We are under way in our Fall Youth programming season and are offering the following programs:
Mystery Mondays (2 sessions)

Terrific Tuesdays (2 sessions)

Wacky Wednesdays (2 sessions)

Throwback Thursdays (2 sessions)

Fun Fridays (2 sessions)

Boys and Girls Travel League Soccer

Grade K/1/2 Soccer Clinic

Hoops with Noop Basketball Clinic

Youth Archery

· Summer Beach Season 2019 Final Numbers - I have included a handout on this summer’s beach numbers in the Commission packet for the week.  

· Summer Program Numbers - We had just over 1200 kids participate in summer youth programming this past season which is even with our numbers from last summer season.  We anticipate these numbers to grow in future years because of the introduction of a 2-week pre summer camp program as well as a bonus 1 week 5th session of camp taking our working parents from school release through Labor Day.  

· Annual Report to the Board of Selectmen - Commission Chairman will be giving his annual report to the Board of Selectmen at their September 23 meeting.  

· Update Report to CPC - I met with the Community Preservation Committee on September 12 to give them updates on all open Recreation CPC funded projects.  The meeting went well with limited questions.  

· Capital Outlay Committee - I am scheduled to give a presentation on our Capital Project Submissions on Tuesday October 8 at 4:20 pm.  

· Request from Youth Counselor - Sheila House, Town Youth Counselor, has requested aid in funding for the Middle School Social this year being held at Monomoy Middle School.  Chatham Recreation has agreed to fund the entertainment etc.  The Youth Counselor is requesting that we fund the pizza for the kids, estimated to be at a cost of around $250.  This is a great event for the students of the Monomoy School District and many kids that have utilized the many programs we offer at Harwich Rec.  I have an associated letter/email that goes along with this request that I will have available at the meeting for the Commission’s review.  

· Recreation Director asked Commission for permission to fund the Teen Dance Request from Sheila House.  The Commission asked the Director to look into other funding methods as this may not be an allowable use of the Revolving Fund for this purpose.  

· Property Maintenance Report - A maintenance report was given to Commission members. The following maintenance items were discussed by all members present.
· Commission members asked the Director to get an update on the repaired wall for the tennis practice backboard at Brooks Park.
· Commission members asked the Director to contact DPW and get an update on when installation would be done for Veteran’s Memorial Field Complex Fitness Stations.  
·  Commission members also asked the Director to contact DPW regarding trees blocking the walking path around Veteran’s Field which are results of tornado damage.  
· Budget Report – There was no budget report available for this meeting.
· Chairman’s Report
· John M. said that the Brooks Lighting Project RFP was not an item on the past Monday’s Board of Selectmen’s agenda as requested.  
· Liaison Report  
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· Applications are due Oct 1st, 2019.
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver

· The Community Center is currently planning this year’s Halloween Party and Costume Boutique. 
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· None
OLD BUSINESS
· Brooks Lighting Project - See Chairman’s Report
· CPC Projects Final Review and Vote - Commission members decided to slightly increasing the request for Brooks and Senior Memorial Field fencing in order to add upgraded pipe width, hinges and fencing gage.  It was agreed that this increased number for this specific article would be $112,000.

Lee Culver made a motion to approve the submission of 3 CPC Articles including: Whitehouse Field Lighting $455,360, Brooks and Senior Memorial Field Fencing $112,000, and Sand Pond Revitalization Phase 2 $83,000, for a total of $650,860; the motion was seconded by Mike Hurley.  Vote was unanimous, 7 yes – 0 against
NEW BUSINESS
· Summer 2019 Final Beach Numbers/Data – The Director gave Commission members an oral and written report on final beach numbers from 2019 season. 

· Harwich Elementary School Playground Project - See Public Presentations
· Brooks Park Hollow Discussion - See Public Presentations
· Next Regular Meeting to be posted for Tuesday, October 22nd, 2019.
OPEN SESSION*

· Commission members asked Director to look into the option for the summer gate attendants to have higher, more visible chairs
· Commission members asked Director to look into the option of pod systems for Cahoon’s Road Beach for the storage of kayaks and paddleboards during summer season. 
· Commission members asked Director to add beach sticker penalty discussion to October Commission agenda.  
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Michael Hurley at 7:30 pm; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote was unanimous, 7 yes – 0 against.
Submitted by:


Eric Beebe; Recreation Director
